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FRANKLIN COUNTY
Commissioners’ Proceeding for June 6, 2005

The Honorable Board of Franklin County Commissioners met on the above date.
Present for the meeting were Frank H. Brock, Chairman; Neva J. Corkrum, Chair
Pro Tem; Bob Koch, Member; Fred Bowen, County Administrator; and Mary Withers,
Clerk to the Board.
OFFICE BUSINESS

Secretary Patricia Shults met with the Board.

Consent Agenda

Motion - Mr. Koch: I move for approval of the consent agenda as follows:

1. Approval of Resolution 2005-227 in the matter of reinstatement of Andres F.
Aguirre to the Benton-Franklin Workforce Development Council to fill Position
B-7, representing Vocational Rehabilitation, with said term expiring June 30,
2006. (Exhibit 1)

2. Approval of Resolution 2005-228 for an amendment to the agreement for
providing developmental disabilities services between Sunderland Family
Treatment Services and Benton and Franklin Counties” Department of Human
Services, Agreement 40305-MH-LCC-2, effective July 1, 2003 through June 30,
2005, and to authorize the Chairman to sign said amendment on behalf of the
Board. (Exhibit 2)

3. Approval of Resolution 2005-229 rescinding Franklin County Resolution
2003-022 and approval for the Franklin County Clerk to impose a surcharge to
provide basic services to pro se litigants in family law cases for the “Courthouse
Facilitator Program” effective July 24, 2005. The $20.00 fee collected under this
resolution shall be deposited into the Miscellaneous Expense Courthouse
Facilitator Budget, Number 116-000-001, line item 345.10.00.0003 (Pro Se
Litigants Surcharge). The moneys deposited to such account shall be used to pay
for all the expenses of the Courthouse Facilitator Program. (Exhibit 3)

Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 3:0 vote in favor.
Non-Profit Organizations Using TRAC

M. Brock has talked to Prosecutor Steve Lowe about allowing Grace Clinic to
use TRAC for cost only. Mr. Lowe told Mr. Brock it needs to be done very carefully if
done at all.

Vouchers/Warrants
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Ms. Shults informed the Board of vouchers that are being paid from the Auditor’s
O&M fund. The Board determined they are all ongoing costs.

Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: I move that we pay vouchers in the various departments for the
amount of $710,035.42:

Veteran's Assistance warrants 1220 through 1223 for $3483.46; Courthouse
Renovation Fund warrant 345 for $512.50; Courthouse Renovation fund warrant 346 for
$660,386.23; TRAC Operations warrant 85 10 for $3000.00; Election Equipment
Revolving warrant 270 for $1167.36; Sheriff’s Narcotic Trust warrant 231 for $1665.34;
Jail Commissary warrants 2065 and 2066 for $1884.72; Franklin County Enhanced 911
warrants 1028 through 1030 for $9023.48; Current Expense warrants 45550 through
45566 for $22,263.50; Auditor O&M warrants 335 and 336 for $2278.26; and Franklin
County Unemployment Fund warrant 91 for $4370.07.

Second by Mr. Koch. 3:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 4)

TRAC

Mr. Koch said a committee who is trying to raise money for activities and sports
avents for the North Franklin School District would like to use TRAC for a dance
fundraiser.

Washington Counties Insurance Fund ( WCIF)

Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: I move to appoint Bob Koch as the alternate to the Washington
Counties Insurance Fund instead of myself. Second by Mr. Brock. 3:0 vote in favor.
JUVENILE JUSTICE CENTER (JJC)

JIC Director Sharon Paradis met with the Board.

Pasco High School Project

The funding for the JJC project at Pasco High School will finish on July 1. Judge
Swisher, Judge Yule and Ms. Paradis met with the Pasco School District Superintendent,
Dr. Maguire and John Morgan. Pasco School District has agreed to pick up 50% of the
probation counselor position assigned to Pasco School District. Ms. Paradis said the
position carries a full caseload so the 50% is realistic. Pasco School District will pay the

JIC $32,500 as 50% of that project. The JJC will lose one-half of a position. The kids on




Page 421
COMMISSIONERS RECORD 46

FRANKLIN COUNTY
Commissioners’ Proceeding for June 6, 2005
the program will have to continue to have community supervision on probation. The
project is showing a significant reduction in new offense figures. Ms. Paradis said if we

can continue to reduce the recidivism rate, the program is very valuable.

Violence Pre_vention Grant

The JIC applied for a Title V violence prevention grant for a domestic violence
intervention project. It was funded at $62,000. This will allow the JJC to fund two half-
time counselor positions which will actually to some degree backfill the loss on the Pasco
project. This program will help kids who come into the detention facility on domestic
violence charges. Often, it takes three to four months to get them in front of a probation
counselor. They’ve been through court or another process to get them to diversion. This
will put them in touch with somebody who is working with the family, doing a full
assessment, getting them into services, and then providing an evidence-based research
type project called “Strengthening Families.” This program helps to resolve underlying
problems. It deals with kids who are perpetrators of domestic violence. The contract is
rencwable for three years.

Frances Montes joined the audience.

Kitchen Update

There is clearly a cost savings with the change in kitchen services. The amount is

variable but expected to be about $110,000. Ms. Paradis said she will be asking the
Board later for funding from this savings to pay for another position in security or a
mental health position in detention or some other position. The position or positions
could not be sustained for a full year at the current funding. Ms. Paradis is working with
staff to determine which position or positions are most needed.

Proposed Sales Tax Increase for Criminal Justice

Mr. Bowen said a committee held a meeting this morning to discuss whether to
have an election to ask for a 2/10ths of 1% sales tax increase for criminal justice funding.
The funds cannot supplant criminal justice funding but can be used to cover increases in
criminal justice costs. He said the committee was in favor of having the election.

M:s. Paradis said Benton County is considering a ballot measure for a 3/10ths of 1% sale
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rax. She said the auditor’s office told us they would expect a clear break in funding and
service. They would have to shut programs down for 2 period of time and then start them
back up again.
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson met with the Board.

Public Hearing: Short Plat SP 2005-05 for applicant Brent Heinen to amend recorded

Short Plat 2004-06. The amendment proposes a four lot short plat with the creation of

two new parcels that are 2.6 and 4.4 acres in size. The remaining two parcels from Short

Plat 2004-06 are 5.19 acres and 18] acres in size. The property is zoned Rural

Settlement-Residential Suburban 40,000 Zoning District.

Public Hearing convened at 9:30 a.m. Present: Commissioners Brock, Corkrum
and Koch; County Administrator Fred Bowen; Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson;
Assistant Director Greg Wendt; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers. Present in
audience: Frances Montes and Brent Heinen.

Mr. Wendt reviewed the information on the Action Summary (Exhibit 5).

Mr. MacPherson showed a copy of the plat submitted by the applicant. The
property was short platted into two lots in 2004. The state law says you can’t further
short plat within a five-year period but you can file an amended plat up to the maximum
allowed lots,'which is four. Mr. Heinen is proposing to take his two-lot short plat and
amend it to include up to four lots, which is allowed under the law.

Loren Heinen joined the audience.

Mr. MacPherson showed the lot outlines on the map. The 4.6 acre lot includes
some property across the road on which the applicant is working with the neighboring
landowner to do a boundary line adjustment at a later date.

Lot 2 is the remainder of the farm.

Mr. MacPherson reviewed the conditions of approval.

Mr. MacPherson said there is a 60’ right-of-way that is labeled between the lot on
the north and the two lots to the south. Public Works and Planning in working with the

applicant are going to have that be a 60’ easement reserved for future road purposes.
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Brent Heinen asked is that an easement or 4 right-of-way? Mr. MacPherson said
it is labeled as a right-of-way but it’s going to be an easement. Mr. Wendt said it will be
an easement for now for future road so someday if you make additional lots, then it will
become a right-of-way.

Mr. MacPherson reviewed the remainder of the conditions of approval.

Mr. Brock asked three times if anyone in the audience would like to speak against
this amendment. There was no response.

Mr. Brock asked if anyone would like to speak in favor. Brent Heinen spoke in
favor. Frances Montes spoke in favor. Loren Heinen spoke in favor.

Hearing was closed to audience participation.

Mr. Koch said under “General Comments,” Fire District 4 is not involved in that
parcel. Mr. Wendt said it is in a fire district. It is a typographical error. It should be Fire
District 1.

Mr. MacPherson said Mr. Heinen had some questions on the 60’ requirement. He
said it is labeled as a right-of-way but in working with Public Works, we do have a
provision that will allow up to two lots to be accessed off of a private easement. If at
some point you do wish to punch this road through and service more lots or if you do
wish to dedicate that, you can. Brent Heinen said we’ll probably dedicate it. He said
what caught me off guard is last time we could have gone to two-acre lots but we said
7.1/2 and I was thinking 2-1/2 would be all right because I could use the middie of the
road. Then I found out you couldn’t. I think we’d be able to get by with that.

Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: I move we grant preliminary approval of Short Plat 2005-06
subject to the seven findings of fact and six conditions of approval. This is Resolution
2005-230. Mr. Koch seconded with the typo correction. 3:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 6)

Brent Heinen said they wanted me to put a circle driveway at the end in order to
get a building permit. Mr. Wendt said it is under item 6, . . . a cul-de-sac for
Fire/Emergency apparatus 1s required between Lots 1 and 3. This shall be completed
prior to building permit issuance on Lot #3.” Brent Heinen asked who makes that

decision? He said it’s on a hillside and if you have a problem, you just back into the
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person’s driveway or just pull into the person’s driveway. Mr. Mac-Pherson said that
cul-de-sac can be all the way down towards the middle; There needs to be an emergency
rurnaround of some fashion. Brent Heinen asked could they use the person’s driveway to
rurn around in? You're just talking for an ambulance or fire truck, aren’t you?
Mr. MacPherson said yes, that’s the intent of it. Brent Heinen asked if they made their
driveway wide enough to turn around, would that be all right? Mr. MacPherson said he
thinks that is something we can work out with the fire district and the neighboring
landowner possibly to have it identified.
Rrent Heinen asked and I have to pay for part of a park or a park fee?
Mr. MacPherson said there are park fees. Brent Heinen asked where the closest park is.
Mr. MacPherson said it’s for the regionél park fund. It can be paid upfront with the
survey or it can be pushed oft to the individual lot owners when they apply for a building
permit.

Public Hearing: Short Plat SP 2005-07 for applicants Judith M. Bolt and Jean Gassman

to short plat 160.26 acres into two lots. Lot #1 is 144.80 acres and Lot #2 is 15.46 acres .

in size. The property is zoned Agricultural Production (A-P).

Public Hearing convened at 9:39 a.m. Present: Commissioners Brock, Corkrum
and Koch; County Administrator Fred Bowen; Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson;
Assistant Director Greg Wendt; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers. Present in
audience: Frances Montes, Brent Heinen and Loren Heinen.

Mr. Wendt reviewed the information on the Action Summary (Exhibit 7)

Mr. MacPherson showed a copy of the short plat submitted by the applicant from
the surveyor. He reviewed the conditions of approval. The South Columbia Basin
Irrigation District (SCBID) is highly recommending that an additional 10 foot irrigation
easement be placed on the lot. The applicant will need to work with SCBID on this
matter.

Mr. Brock asked three times if anyone in the audience would like to speak against

the application. There was no response.
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Mr. Brock asked three times if anyone would like to speak in favor. There was no
response.

Hearing was closed to public comment.
Motion — Mr. Koch: I so move we grant preliminary approval of Short Plat 2005-07
subject to the seven findings of fact and seven conditions of approval. Second by

Mrs. Corkrum. This is Resolution 2005-231. 3:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 8)
Final Approval Short Plat SP 2005-03, Burdette Peters

Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: 1 move for final approval of Short Plat 2005-03 for Burdette
Peters and allow the Chairman to sign the plat. This is Resolution 2005-232. Second by
Mr. Koch. 3:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 9)
Recessed at 9:49 a.m.
Reconvened at 10:08 a.m.
PUBLIC WORKS

Engineer Tim Fife, Sheriff Richard Lathim and Undersheriff Kevin Carle met
with the Board.

Road 54 Boat Launch
The Board reviewed a proposed letter to the City of Pasco regarding the county

providing funds for the Road 54 Boat Launch project. Mr. Brock asked if there are any
other funds available besides the Paths and Trails Fund. Mr. Fife said there may be some
funds available in the Park Fund and in the Flood Control fund.
Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: I move we send a letter to City of Pasco regarding Road 54
Boat Launch. Second by Mr. Koch. 3:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 10)
Vouchers
Motion —~ Mr. Koch: I move to accept the vouchers for County Road Fund for
$430,904.46; and MV & PW Equipment Fund for $26,827.14. Second by Mrs. Corkrum.
3-() vote in favor. (Exhibit 11)

Public Works Accountant Dennis Huston joined the meeting.

Resolution: Acceptance of Elmwood Road. Declaring it a County Road
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Motion — Mr. Koch: I move we accept Elmwood Road as shown in Short Plat 77-21
done by W. E. Mabry and declare it a county road. This is Resolution 2005-233. Second
by Mrs. Corkrum. 3:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 12}

RAP Project Agreement #1104-01

Mr. Fife asked for approval to amend the initial agreement to fully fund Pasco-
Kahlotus Road. This project includes the next five miles of the road, which is the
balance of the work to complete that project.
Motion — Mr. Koch: [ move we accept the Rural Arterial Project Agreement for Project
41104-01 between State of Washington County Road Administration Board (CRAB) and
Franklin County. This is Resolution 2005-234. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 3:0 vote in
favor. (Exhibit 13)
Surplus Sheriff Vehicles

Sheriff Lathim has talked with Mr. Fife, Mr. Huston and Mr. Bowen about the

sheriff car situation. He said bringing the brand new car to the fleet that was purchased

with grant funds pays off two cars that were wrecked. Tt replaces one car in the fleet but .
the fleet is still short one car. Since it pays off both cars, instead of surplusing three cars

we would like to surplus two cars and keep one so we're back to a full fleet.

Dennis Huston gave the Board the computation of book value for the two
wrecked vehicles (Exhibit 14). The value of the two vehicles was $15,032 and $11,998.
Mr. Huston said to make Motor Vehicles whole, it would cost $26,000 or $27,000, the
combination of the two vehicles. If that were done, we would be replacing those two
vehicles because we would be made whole. The grant car cost $50,000 but it will be
replaced with a normal patrol car down the road which costs about $26,000 to $27,000
right now. He said it looks like a wash. The good thing about it is we don’t have to go
back to Current Expense or anywhere else to replace those cars by this grant car coming
in and keeping one out of the fleet that we would be excessing. We would be at full
strength and just go on with our replacement schedule.

Mr. Brock asked what do you have to do with the one you're keeping?

Mr. Huston said nothing. It’s a good vehicle right now. The mileage is down. Mr. Fife .
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said we’ll keep the best of the ones that were going to be replaced. Mr. Huston said we’ll
encourage the Sheriff’s Office to keep it in an area where it won’t get a lot of miles so it
will hold out longer.

Mr. Brock asked so this won’t have an impact at all on Current Expense?

Mr. Huston said it won’t have any impact on Current Expense and it gets us back mma
situation where the Sheriff’s Office is up to the strength they were and that we’ve
replaced on the schedule.

Mrs. Corkrum asked have we considered bicycles? (There was much laughter.)

Sheriff Lathim said we’ve been trying to build up our reserve force. The last car
in the fleet we use as a spare car when another car .is in the shop and also for reserve
officers. Using the reserve officers helps a little bit with overtime. There are eight
reserve officers now. It is crucial to have a car for them to use. They usually work on
Saturdays and some Sundays. The spare car is also used when a car breaks down and the
shop is not open.

Sheriff Lathim requested that the Board approve two cars for surplus instead of
three. Mr. Fife said the replacement plan showed we were getting rid of three so it needs
to be revised or modified. Mrs. Corkrum said at the time we were adamant about getting
rid of three cars, we didn’t have the grant car. We now have the grant car. Mr. Fife said
we're recommending that we only sell two cars.

The Board asked Mr. Fife to bring paperwork prior to making a motion.

Mr. Huston said the Dodge Magnum that was purchased with a grant is very nice.
It cost about $52,000. He wanted the Board to be aware that when it is replaced, it will
be replaced with a standard police vehicle. Sheriff Lathim said there will be two radar
units in the car so officers can detect speeding vehicles from all directions.

East Foster Wells Road Extension Easement

Matt Mahoney of the Public Works Department and a representative from J-U-B
Engineers met Mr. Gray of the Bureau of Reclamation (BR) last Wednesday. It appears
that the BR are going to work with us but they need something else signed from us.

M. Fife will bring paperwork in later that clarifies things for the BR on giving us a
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right-of-way across Smith Canyon and finalizing that work. We may have to summarize
what we’ve done to date and why we’re doing it and get that to them. Then the Bureau
of Reclamation will respond.
Fire

M. Fife told the Board about a major fire at Eltopia West at Langford in which a
potato shed burned.
RV PARK

RV Park Manager Rich Turner and TRAC Manager Troy Woody met with the
Board.

Financial Review — April 2005

The April 2005 financial information was reviewed. Mr. Turner said profit for
May is about $10,000. TRAC will be paying a $9000 management fee to the RV Park in
the next few weeks.

Landscaping/Flagpole

Landscaping work has begun around the flagpole and cell tower site. The
contractor expects to have the new larger flag in place by the Grand Old 4™ event.

Freeway Signs

The freeway signs should be put up this week by the Washington State
Department of Transportation (WSDOT).
TRAC

Mr. Woody said there is a rate structure at the convention center in Kennewick. It
has 10 deviations listed that can be varied from the basic rate structure. He asked if
TRAC establishes a rate structure, can we do the same thing as the convention center?
The Board said we would have to check with the PA’s office. They authorized
Mr. Woody to work directly with the PA’s office. Mr. Bowen said counties cannot gift
public funds.
BOARD OF EQUALIZATION

Board of Equalization Clerk Sheri Kroodsma met with the Board.

Applications for Board of Equalization member
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The Board reviewed applications that have been received for a Board of
Equalization position. The next Board of Equalization meeting will be July 15. The
Board will make a decision on Wednesday about appointing someone {0 the Board of
Equalization.
COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR

County Administrator Fred Bowen met with the Board.

Courthouse Renovation

Calcimine Paint Removal: Some areas have calcimine paint and some have lead
paint. Lead testing was done prior to construction which identified some areas but other
areas have been located as the renovation project has progressed. The paint that is
causing trouble is where moisture came through the roof that was open during the winter
through the back side of the paint. This has caused a lot of blistering of paint. The worst
of it is on the second floor just below the attic.

The recommendation of the paint corer is to remove all of it. Mr. Bowen said the
egg and dart (gold ribboning) that goes around the rotunda has not peeled. Ifitis
removed, the cost would be around $40,000. Mr. Bowen does not think it needs to be
removed. One cornucopia was repainted seven years ago and has not peeled off at all.
To do the brass leaf would cost $80,000. If it takes $40,000 to take it out and $80,000 to
put it back on, it would cost $120,000 total. The historical architects say you should do 1t
but they don’t have to pay for it.

There are time and material costs to try different methods of removing the paint.
The contractor took buckets of ammonia wash or different types of paint remover and
applied it with sponges to see if it will peel the paint off. It did not. The biggest concern
was the fear that if you put moisture on top of the calcimine it will come off, but it does
not come off. They then did a soda blast. CKJT Architect Terrance Casey and
Mr. Bowen were disturbed by what the contractor had done. They did an area at the base
of the stained glass where there was gold egg and dart (blue and white). They tried four
different test areas with different pressures and solutions. Two of the methods were

destroying the face of the plaster. In other areas they did remove the paint.
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Tn order to do the work, they would have to completely close the courthouse

which would lead to a delay in the other work. The worst possible case scenario 1s it

could cost up to $250,000 if all of the paint would have to come out. Mr. Bowen has

asked the architects why we are doing this now instead of in the original construction bid.

He has told the historical architects we weré originally talking about $12,000, not
$250,000.

The decision has to be made about what extent the Comrmissioners want to go in
there and do work on the paint. It is frustrating, especially talking about a change order
of that magnitude.

Mrs. Corkrum asked what is your suggestion? Can we make the decision that
we’re not going to take the gold off since it did not peel? Mr. Bowen said this is more of
information at this point until the contractors and architects battle it out.

The scagliola people are concerned about destruction of the plaster because of
damage that can occur to the scagliola if the paint is removed. That could lead to having

to replace plaster throughout the project.
| Mr. Brock asked could they sand it down where it’s peeling? Mr. Bowen said
yes.

Mr. Bowen said if we’re worried about that $80,000 brass paint coming off,
maybe we ought to use a different colored péint instead of doing the brass leaf.

Mr. Brock and Mrs. Corkrum said even if it did peel off, it could be repainted.

The Board will tour the courthouse this afternoon.

Lead Art Glass

The dome is completely encased in plastic. There are two cracks in the glass.

They are very hard to see. Mr. Bowen thinks the fix is worse than the condition. He
wanted the Board to be aware of the cracks.

Grand Old 4™
Mr. Bowen has been offering a spot in the RV Park as an in-kind thing for people

who have volunteered to work for the county and city in putting on the Grand Old 4%,

They will be working four days at the event and also helping with setup and tear down.
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Mr. Brock would like to limit the number of spots allowed. Mr. Bowen said he thinks it
is a small price to pay for the people that are volunteering their time and effort. The
spaces would normally rent for $25 a day. Only three spots have been requested to date.

The people on the Grand Old 4™ poard will receive committee member shirts. 1f
their spouse is also working at the event, they will also receive shirts. Mrs. Corkrum said
she would leave it to the committee’s discretion.

The Board listened to a radio commercial and watched a TV commercial for the
Grand Old 4™

Mr. Bowen reported to the Board on other Grand 0l1d 4™ activities.
TRAC General Manager
Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: I move for the approval of Troy L. Woody’s salary at Grade 74

Step 11 for $3719 semi-monthly. Second by Mr. Koch. 3:0 vote in favor.

Criminal Justice Tax Committec Meeting

A meeting was held this morning with Mr. Koch and Mr. Bowen attending. The
committee is in favor of going out for election for a criminal justice tax. There will be
another meeting in two weeks.

Surplus Vehicles

Mr. Bowen asked the Board to consider letting the coroner be assigned one of the
surplus vehicles from the Sheriff’s Office. Currently the county pays the coroner for
mileage. Mr. Brock said there would be mileage and upkeep on a car. Mr. Brock said at
this point in time, he would rather not do it. Mrs. Corkrum said she would rather wait
until August and see what the projected budget situation is for 2006.

Executive Session at 11:29 a.m. regarding potential litigation expected to last 15
minutes.

Open Session at 11:31 a.m.

Executive Session at 11:31 a.m. regarding personnel expected to last five minutes.
Open Session at 11:38 am.

County commercial property near TRAC
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The Board asked Mr. Bowen fo begin work on making lots near TRAC smaller.
Mr. Bowen will ask the Planning Department to contact the City of Pasco about what can
be done. Mr. Brock does not think the property needs to be appraised at this time.

Mrs. Corkrumn said she was skeptical about selling at an auction but after seeing
the auctioneers’ presentation, she doesn’t see how we can lose, especially if we can
refuse any offer that is made.

Courthouse Renovation Web Site

Mr. Koch asked if the courthouse renovation web site is available. Mr. Bowen
believes it is not yet done because of a shortage of personnel in the Information Services
Department.

Adjourned at 11:42 a.m.
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There being no further business, the Franklin County Board of Commissioners

meeting was adjourned until June 8, 2005.

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
FRANKLIN COUNTY, WASHINGTON
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